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9 Beech Grove, Warminster, Wiltshire, BA12 0AB Tel: 01985 213436

Chairman: Councillor Angus Neish Clerk Mrs Sarah Jeffries MILCM

All Parish Council Meetings are open to the Public and Press 
Tuesday 11th October 2016
To All Members of Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council

Dear Councillor, 

You are summoned to a meeting of Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council, at Maiden Bradley Village Hall on Tuesday 11th October 2016 at 7.30pm. The meeting will consider the items set out below.

Council are asked to note that in the exercise of their functions they must take note of the following: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights.
Before the meeting there will be a public session to enable the people of Maiden Bradley to ask questions of, and make comments, regarding the Parish Council. Questions not answered at this meeting will be answered in writing to the person asking the question, or may appear as an agenda item for the next meeting. Members of the public are asked to restrict their comments, and/or questions to three minutes.
Photographing, recording, broadcasting or transmitting the proceedings of a meeting by any means is permitted. A person may not orally report or comment about a meeting as it takes place if he is present at the meeting of a parish council or its committees but otherwise may:
· Film, photograph or make an audio recording of a meeting;

· use any other means for enabling persons not present to see or hear proceedings at a meeting of a parish council as it takes place or later.

· Report or comment on the proceedings in writing during or after a meeting or orally report or comment after the meeting. 
However, anyone wishing to do so must speak to the clerk prior to the meeting as there is policy which must be followed.
Any person who may find difficulty in access to the meeting through disability is asked to advise the Clerk (07540 611906) or 01985 213436 email (maidenbradley@virginmedia.com) at least 24 hours before the meeting so that every effort may be made to provide access.
Sarah Jeffries MILCM
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       Wednesday 5th October 2016
 -------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
7.30pm Public Question Time

This section (at the Chairman’s discretion may last up to 15 minutes) is not part of the formal meeting of the Council and minutes will not be produced. Public Bodies (admissions to meetings) Act 1960 s 1 extended by the LG Act 972 s 100.

Report from Unitary Councillor

Agenda

1. Acceptance of apologies for absence 
Schedule 12 of the Local Government Act 1972 requires a record to be kept of the members present and that this record form part of the minutes of the meeting. Members who cannot attend a meeting should tender apologies to the Parish Clerk as it is usual for the grounds upon which apologies are tendered also to be recorded. Under Section 85(1) of the Local Government Act1972, members present must decide whether the reason(s) for a member's absence are accepted.

2. Chairman’s announcements
3. Dispensations

Council is asked to discuss any written requests for dispensation the Clerk may have received from Councillors
4. To receive declarations of interests Local Authorities 

Declarations of Interest members to declare any interest they may have in agenda items that accord with the requirements of the relevant authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012 (SI 2012/1464) (NB this does not preclude any later declarations).

5. Exclusion of the Press and Public Standing Order #1c

The Parish Council may exercise their right to exclude the public and press by resolution from a closed meeting due to the confidential nature to be discussed pursuant to section 1(2) of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960.

6. To receive and sign the minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 13th September 2016 (Previously circulated) LGA 1972 Sch 12 para 41(1)
7. Planning
Application Number: 16/08348/TCA

Site Location: 22 Church Street Maiden Bradley Wiltshire BA12 7HW

Proposal: T1 Norway Maple, Fell TG1 3 conifers, Fell

Council is asked to discuss the above planning application and inform the clerk of its comments.

Application Ref: 16/09163/TCA

Site Location: 76 High Street, Maiden Bradley, Warminster, Wiltshire, BA12 7JG 

Proposal: Reduce Height of 3 Hawthorn Trees by 30%

Council is asked to discuss the above planning application and inform the clerk of its comments.

(Please note: in planning matters the Council acts as the consultee of the Principal Authority. The Principal Authority being the deciding body)

Planning Decisions

Application Number: 16/05398/LBC

Location: Bothy and Potting Shed Bradley House Maiden Bradley Warminster Wiltshire BA12 7HL

Proposal: Conversion to provide ancillary accommodation

Decision: approved with conditions, see below:
Subject to the following conditions:

1The works for which Listed Building Consent is hereby granted shall be begun before the expiration of three years from the date of this consent.

Reason:  To comply with the provisions of Section 18 of the Planning (Listed Buildings and Conservation Areas) Act 1990 as amended by the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004.
2 Notwithstanding the approved drawings, no works shall commence until details of the following have been submitted to and approved in writing by the Local Planning Authority: 

(i) Large scale joinery details of all new windows and doors at a scale of 1:5 

or 1:10 including horizontal and vertical sections

(ii) Full details and samples of external materials.

The works shall be carried out in accordance with the approved details. 

Reason: The application contained insufficient information to enable this matter to be considered prior to granting planning permission and the matter is required to be agreed with the Local Planning Authority before development commences in order that the development is undertaken in an acceptable manner, in the interests of preserving the character and appearance of the listed building and its setting.

3 All areas of existing lath and plaster work ceilings and quarry tiled floors in the Bothy shall be retained as existing and made good where necessary in a like for like manner.

Reason: In the interest of retaining important historic fabric and the character and appearance of the listed building.

4 The development shall be carried out in complete accordance with the following list of drawings and documents:

Drawing reference:  Site Location plan, date received by Wiltshire Council:  03/06/2016 

Drawing reference 0915/B04A Proposed Floor plans, date received by Wiltshire Council:  24/06/2016

Drawing reference:  0915/B05   Proposed elevations, date received by Wiltshire Council:  24/06/2016

Drawing reference: 0915/B06   Proposed sections A-A and B-B, date received by Wiltshire Council:  24/06/2016

Drawing reference: 0915/B060915/S04C   Proposed Floor plans, date received by Wiltshire Council:  24/06/2016

Drawing reference: 0915/S05B   Proposed Elevations, date received by Wiltshire Council:  24/06/2016

Drawing reference: 0915/S06   Proposed sections A-A and B-B, date received by Wiltshire Council:  24/06/2016

Drawing reference: 0915/S07   Proposed Floor Plans, date received by Wiltshire Council:  24/06/2016

Historic Building Assessment reference: 16298.A, dated April 2016. Received by Wiltshire council 03/06/16

Design and Access Statement, received by Wiltshire Council 03/06/16

Studio Roof light details, dated 4/11/09, received by Wiltshire Council 03/06/16

Reason: In the interest of clarity

Application Number: 16/06383/FUL

Location: 79 High Street Maiden Bradley Maiden Bradley Warminster Wiltshire BA12 7jg
Proposal: proposed single storey rear extension and first floor dormer to existing dwelling.

Decision: Approved with conditions, see below:
Subject to the following conditions: The development hereby permitted shall be begun before the expiration of three years from the date of this permission.

REASON:   To comply with the provisions of Section 91 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 as amended by the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004.
The development hereby permitted shall be carried out in accordance with the following approved plans: DWG No: 001 Site Location Plan Date Received 29.06.16 DWG No: 002 Rev A Existing and Proposed Site Plan Date Received 29.06.16 DWG No: 006 Rev A Proposed Plans Date Received 29.06.16 DWG No: 007 Rev A Proposed Sections and Elevations Date Received 29.06.16 DWG No: 050 New Windows - Timber Joinery Details Date Received 29.06.16

REASON: For the avoidance of doubt and in the interests of proper planning.

8. Parish Steward

Council is asked to hear a report from Councillor Patrick Nixon on the Parish Steward visit actioned on the 3rd October 2016. Councillor Patrick Nixon took a photograph of the Parish Steward; the clerk uploaded this onto the Facebook pages along with details of the work he can action to highlight to parishioners. 
Council is asked to discuss and compile five items for the Parish Stewards visits on both the 31st October and 28th November 2016.

•
Hand clearing and cutting of growth from drainage grips and drain gully covers.

•
Hand clearing of blocked drainage gullies, culverts, pipes and pits

•
Clearing storm debris from the roads and footways

•
Clearing collision debris, clinical waste etc.

•
Pedestrian barriers repairs, preparation and painting

•
Cleaning, re-installation and straightening of small road signs, street nameplates and bollards;

•
Installation of small road signs, verge marker posts and supplied street nameplates

•
Removal of limited graffiti from road signs, bollards and street nameplates

•
Hand cutting of grass and vegetation in visibility areas

•
Hand treatment of weeds in rural areas

•
Removal of Ragwort and other noxious weeds

•
Clearance of encroaching growth and soils from footways

•
Repair of minor surface defects in roads and on footways.

Parish Steward Seasonal Task Suggestions October to December.
This is the time to “tidy-up” the last of the summers growth and thus to prepare for winter.  Winter, in Highways is really all about drainage and on rural roads this is “grips”.  There are many tens of thousands of these short ditches, which are provided to let water off the roads to soak into the verge or to fall into the adjacent ditches.  Stewards will be looking to cut the grass around these features and to clear silt and debris to ensure the water has a clear passage.  Where many grips need clearing in areas, the Council supports the Parish Steward’s work with its six tractors:  during autumn and winter these are fitted with a device to clear these grips far more quickly than a Parish Steward can, working with a hand shovel.   This is a resource that your Steward can request for support and efficient working.  In areas where kerbstones are present the drainage may be through gratings; we refer to them as “Gullies”.  The council has a programme to routinely cleanse the 85,000 + gullies but in rural areas they are often filled with mud from farming activities or silt from the verges.  The Parish Steward can clear small numbers of these but can request an additional visit from the Gully Tanker.  These machines are always in high demand.   This is also a good time to clear and remove dead plants and silt from kerbside channels.

Seasonal growth on visibility areas and alongside footways and bus stops may have ceased but October and November are the months to have this cut-down as no one welcomes wet cut grasses when walking by these areas.

Parish Stewards are provided with tubs and bags of various materials for repairing small potholes in minor roads and on footways and they will attend to these as they find them.  It is a fact that anything with a depth less than 30mm (1 1/4 inches) is almost impossible to fill – the material will simply come out, as there is insufficient of it to survive traffic loads.  Timely filling of these failed areas can prevent a problem developing in the winter.  (Please note that any very deep or worrying Potholes should be reported to Wiltshire council through the “My Wiltshire” Application. This sends the work straight to Pothole repair teams, who carry a wider range of materials to remedy these potential safety hazards.)
9. Speed Indicator Devices
Council is asked to note that the poles are now in situ and the clerk has informed the SID Administration Team that Maiden Bradley is ready to go live with the project.
10. Parish Emergency Assistance Kit application for 2016/17 

Council is asked to note the clerk is still to hear back from the Highways as to the collection date for the equipment from Warminster Depot.
11. Emergency Plan review update re contact details
Council is asked to note that the clerk has actioned the 12 questionnaires to listed Volunteers and has received back 6 copies to date. The clerk has sent a copy of the updated plan to the Wiltshire Council Emergency Team, Rural Policing Team and the Warminster Fire Station Manager.
12. Defibrillator Training
Council is asked to note that the clerk can confirm that the Village Hall is booked for the 21st November 7.30pm. The clerk has contacted the parishioner by email re the addition of first aid training; the parishioner is keen to action a Community First Aid session. Dates times and how the training will be given is to be discussed further.
13. Parish Plan Action Plan: Culture, leisure and Recreation
Council is asked to note that the above item timescale is due to be completed on the action plan by the end of 2016. Council is therefore advised that a working party/committee needs to be formed to discuss and explore the need to capture ideas for future consideration for children and young people in the parish. Council is asked to discuss the way forward.
14. Parish Plan Action Plan: Environment and Countryside
Council is asked to note that the above item timescale is due to be completed on the action plan by the end of 2016. Council is therefore advised that a working party/committee needs to be formed to discuss and explore the preparation of a Village/Parish Design statement. Council is asked to discuss the way forward.
Definition - Village design statement

Village Design Statement (VDS) is a term of English rural planning practice. A VDS is a document that describes the distinctive characteristics of the locality, and provides design guidance to influence future development and improve the physical qualities of the area. Due to the rural bias of many communities and the large urban majority in the UK its often considered in the context of urban planning although it was developed for the rural setting.

Drawing up the VDS provides an opportunity for communities to describe how they feel the physical character of their parish can be enhanced. Rural Community Councils support local communities in the production of Village Design Statements.
Originally the VDSs focused on only the built environment, but due to development in the surveying methods they began to include elements of service provision and have largely been superseded by Village Action Plans.
External links to explore to understand the concepts of Village Design Statements

Wiltshire Council http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/planninganddevelopment/planningpolicy/villagedesignstatements.htm 

Natural England Village Design Statements, UK government website http://publications.naturalengland.org.uk/publication/2134081
Chelmsford Borough VDS http://www.chelmsford.gov.uk/policy-documents/village-design-statements 
Rippingale Village Design Statement http://www.rippingalevillage.co.uk/Library/VDS/VDS03.pdf 
  

15. Parish Plan Action Plan: Economy & Tourism
Council is asked to note that the above item timescale is due to be completed on the action plan by the end of 2016. Council is therefore advised that a working party/committee needs to be formed to discuss and explore working further with the Village Shop and Village Hall to help promote and support them. Council is asked to discuss the way forward.
Council is also asked to discuss the email received from the AONB to offer the free use of the AONB logo to promote and support tourism. This scheme has been set up as part of a sustainable tourism project to promote tourism and support businesses located in, near, or working within the Cranborne Chase AONB.  

The use of these locally distinctive logos have been proven to be very successful in other parts of the country. Your support in raising the profile of this scheme would be very much appreciated.
Locator Logo Scheme 

Assisting local businesses promote the fact that they operate within, or are allied to, the beautiful and stunning landscapes of this nationally Protected Area. 

The scheme is part of our Sustainable Rural Tourism project which aims to work in partnership with a range of visitor related businesses and key organisations to encourage sustainable tourism to the area, benefitting rural businesses and the local economy as a whole.

Many businesses in other AONBs have seen real benefits to using such a logo and we’d like to offer everyone the opportunity to try a Cranborne Chase locator logo.

Who can use the FREE locator logos?

If you are a business, community, group, individual or charity based in or carrying out the substantial part of your work in Cranborne Chase AONB, or whose work is substantially AONB-related, or you are holding an event or activity in or about the AONB, you can apply to use the logos.

What do the locator logos represent?

•The five logos have been created to help you position your business, event or product within Cranborne Chase AONB – simply pick the one most appropriate to you.

•They represent the place – there is a different logo for the Cranborne Chase AONB organisation.

•They are not a quality mark, and do not represent an endorsement, funding or any other support by Cranborne Chase AONB.

•You can use them in almost any way you like – for example as stickers in shop windows, on leaflets and flyers, websites, email, posters or packaging.

How to apply?

You can apply online at www.ccwwdaonb.org.uk – just search for ‘Locator Logo’

If you have any questions, or need advice or help, please contact Linda Nunn by email or telephone the office: 01725 517417
16. Recreational Area

Council is asked to discuss the recreational area inspection report and the actions it wishes to take at address the issues reported.

Council is asked to confirm that the Health & Safety issues re the shed on the recreational area have been addressed.
17. Football Pitch
Council is asked to discuss the system in place re the use of the recreational area as the clerk has received an increase in requests and wishes the process to be clarified so that possible conflict re its use is averted.
18. Work Place Health & Safety Check

Council is asked to note that the clerk has managed to find a competent person willing to action the yearly Work Place Health & Safety check at the clerk’s home. This will be taking place the third week in October 2016.
19. Local Government Finance Settlement Technical Consultation – parishes and council tax referendums
Council is asked to discuss the Department for Communities and Local Government consultation and inform the clerk of its reply. Council has received the below correspondence regarding the consultation.

From Jonathan Owen – Chief Executive, National Association of Local Councils

Department for Communities and Local Government (DCLG) has published the Local Government Finance Settlement Technical Consultation which includes proposals regarding council tax referendum principles for local councils.

The term referendum principles refers to the requirement to hold a local referendum if the proposed council tax increase exceeds a set threshold; the consultation is considering setting the threshold at which the referendum principles would take effect for a rise in precept of 2% or £5 per year, whichever is higher, as currently applied to principal councils.

There are two important parts of the consultation affecting local councils: 

-firstly the government is minded to extend referendum principles to a number of larger, higher spending local councils;

-secondly the paper states the government is aware that increases in precepts continue to concern local tax payers and is therefore prepared to consider extending referendums to ALL parishes.

NALC’s press release which was published in advance of the consultation sets out its initial reaction to the proposals, points on which NALC will elaborate further in its final response to the Government where it will be setting out its opposition to the proposals in the strongest terms - http://www.nalc.gov.uk/news/entry/659-nalc-warns-parish-will-damage-communities  

This is a significant threat to council tax referenda principles being extended to our sector and all local councils are encouraged to work with and actively support NALC’s lobbying. The attached consultation briefing provides more information on the proposals.

Please consider responding to this consultation.  The consultation closes on 28 October 2016 but NALC would welcome feedback on the consultation questions to inform its own response.  Please send these to Jessica.Lancod-frost@nalc.gov.uk by latest 17.00 on 21 October 2016.

From Katie Fielding County Secretary Wiltshire Association of Local Councils 

This will be an agenda item at the meeting of the Executive Committee on 10th October.  If you have any comments that you wish to be considered at this meeting, please send them to me at kfielding@communityfirst.org.uk by Thursday 6th October 2016.
From Jane Scott Baroness Scott of Bybrook, OBE Leader of Wiltshire Council
On 15th September the Council received the following notification from the Local Government Association;

• The Department for Communities and Local Government (DCLG) has today published a technical consultation on the 2017/18 local government finance settlement.  The consultation runs for six weeks and closes on Friday 28 October 2016.

The consultation is mainly concerned with those local authorities that receive government funding, but in the detail was the following statement on capping Town and Parish councils;

Council Tax Referendum Principles

• The referendum threshold for council tax increases is proposed at 2 per cent for all local authorities, as in 2016/17.  However, shire districts will be allowed increases of up to and including £5, or up to 2 per cent, whichever is higher.

•  There will also continue to be an additional adult social care precept of 2 per cent for authorities with responsibility for social care services.

• For the first time, referendum principles will apply to Town and Parish councils for which the Band D charge is higher than £75.46 and the total precept is over £500,000. 

• However, those Town and Parish councils where a service had been transferred from a local authority would not be subject to the referendum principle, providing certain conditions are satisfied.

• The government is also prepared to consider extending the referendum principles to all Town and Parish councils.

I am sure that this will cause some concerns for some Towns and Parishes.  They receive no government money and are accountable to their residents and therefore, to put it bluntly, the level of precept should be decided locally and not by government.  As far as a referendum is concerned, this would impose extra costs on the Town or Parish that chooses to have one, putting additional pressure on the precept.

The purpose of this email is to ensure that you are aware of this consultation and to ask you to make your views known through your professional bodies, MPs’ and directly to the government through their website shown below.

I feel very strongly that capping of Town and Parishes is not acceptable and will be lobbying personally on this matter.
20. Precept Time Table
Council is asked to note that Wiltshire Council have published the below timetable. The clerk has taken the timings into consideration when planning the Precept discussions for Maiden Bradley. The clerk will bring the draft budget to Council for discussion at the 13th December 2016 meeting, with the view of resolving the final Precept figures on the 10th January 2017. The deadline for requests is the 20th January 2017, so time is available should an extra meeting need to be called.
2017/2018 Council Tax Setting Timetable


01-Sep-16
Council Tax Reduction Scheme Consultation opens

04-Nov-16
Wiltshire Council to issue draft 2017/2018 Council Tax Base figures to Parish/Town Councils

18-Nov-16
Wiltshire Council to issue revised draft 2017/2018 Council Tax Base figures to Parish/Town Councils affected by boundary changes

19-Nov-16
Council Tax Reduction Scheme Consultation closes

30-Nov-16
Wiltshire Council to issue revised draft 2017/2018 Council Tax Base figures if required as a result of the consultation

13-Dec-16
Cabinet meeting to approve 2017/2018 Council Tax Base

20-Jan-17
Deadline for Parish/Town Councils to return approved 2017/2018 precept requests to Wiltshire Council

21-Feb-17
Full Council meeting to approve 2017/2018 Council Tax
21. Precept Payment & Grant 
Council is asked to note that on the 22nd September 2016 Wiltshire Council paid in to the Council account a precept payment of £6871.33 and a precept grant of £44.19.

22. Approval and signing of Parish Accounts for the month of September 2016 Internal Audit Accounts & Audit Regulations 2003 reg 2

Council asked to approve the accounts for September 2016. The Unity Trust Bank balance states £ 10285.81 as of the 30th September 2016. 

34. Payments LGA 1972 s150 (5)
To review and approve the items of expenditure listed below: 
Invoices

Wages October LGA 1972 s111






        £ 311.48
Postage reimbursement  LGA 1972 s111



                   £   14.67
Travelling Clerk LGA 1972 s111



                  

        £     7.74
Heat Light etc. LGA 1972 s111




           
        £   10.66   

K. M. Dike Nurseries 2016 Open Spaces act 1906 ss 9 and 10               
        £ 276.17
Unity Trust Service charge LGA 1972 s111
      

       
                   £   18.00
Maiden Bradley Memorial Hall Grant GPC




        £ 250.00
Mirage Signs 1x 3mm solid aluminium sign with Anti-Graffiti laminated vinyl 

LGA 1972 s111 






            

          £TBC
Playsafety Limited ROSPA report LGA 1972 s111



        £   84.00
SLCC National Conference shared cost £97.50 invoiced to Horningsham PC 
VAT to reclaim £9.00 LGA 1972 s111





         £  204.00
Receipts
Wiltshire Council BACS Parish Precept 





          £6871.33

Wiltshire Council BACS Precept Grant





          £    44.19

24. Clerk’s Report
Excel Course

Council is asked to note that the course was cancelled and the clerk has been rebooked onto the next course to be held on the 7th December 2016.

Data Protection Course

Council is asked to note that the clerk attended the SLCC Data Protection course on the 13th September 2016. Council is asked to consider the addition of the below items to the Councils documentation and website. 

· The clerk advises that there is an addition to the clerks Job description, see below:

That under this role the clerk has to comply with the Data Protection Act 1998 as they are the Data Controller for the Parish Council. 

· That a data Sharing agreement is added to the website and a non-disclosure agreement, both the templates are available on the bottom of the IOC website to clone. These can be viewed on the IOC website at  https://ico.org.uk/ 
Council is asked to note that the Society of Local Council Clerks have instructed the clerk to update the Data Protection Advise sheet in her advisors role.

HMRC

Council is asked to note that the clerk has received notification that her coding has changed and has actioned this for the month of October 2016.

Society of Local Council Clerks Bryan Metcalf Award for Volunteering

Council is asked to note that the Society of Local Councils Clerks will recognise the outstanding contribution that Bryan Metcalf has made to the Clerk’s profession by instigating a new annual award to be known as the Bryan Metcalf Award for volunteering.

All SLCC branches were invited to submit nominations of members who they considered most demonstrated the voluntary action personified by Bryan. 10 nominations were submitted by branches and I am delighted to advise that the panel appointed by the NEC have selected myself Sarah Jeffries as one of the three finalists for the Award. The Award includes a trophy and a cash prize which will be awarded at the National Conference. This achievement is in recognition of all I do for clerks in my area and our profession generally, I am very proud that my colleagues have nominated me.

25. Meetings for Councillors to consider attending

Councillors are asked if they could inform the Clerk, should they wish to attend or if they wish the Clerk to attend on their behalf, any meetings listed below:

Wiltshire Association of Local Councils

Councillors are asked to note a date for your diaries.  Annual General Meeting of Wiltshire Association of Local Councils – Thursday 10th November 2016 6.30pm

With guest speakers, Dr Carlton Brand, Corporate Director and Returning Officer, Wiltshire Council and Cllr Mel Usher, Frome Town Council. Venue TBC.
26. Correspondence received
Report from Rural Police Department 

Council is asked to note the contents of the Rural Policing Report.

Booklets, Brochures and Emails on the below list were received.
National Association of Local Councils Local Council Review – the clerks recommends Councillors read this magazine.
27. Parish Clerks Delegated Powers

The Clerk will give Council details of any matters dealt with under her delegated powers since the last meeting of Council. LGA 1972 s101
28. Notice of items to be taken into consideration at the next meeting in November.

Councillors are asked to highlight any further items.  The clerk recommends the below:

Clerk’s salary review
Website update and review
31. Items for Parish Newsletter & Notice Boards

Councillors are asked to inform the Clerk which items it wishes her to highlight in the parish news from the meetings minutes.

32. Date of the next meeting
The Council is asked to note that the Tuesday 8th November 2016 is the date of the next meeting. The Parish Council Meeting will start at 7.30pm. All are welcome to attend.
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